Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday September 26th.2022
Present: Mr.R.Browne  Mr.S.Cutts Mr.R.Cushing  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.B.Coe  
Mr.D.Roper (NCC)
Apologies: Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.R.Wilks  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)  
a) Public participation None
b) Police Report  Eight incidents had been recorded in June
c) NCC & BDC Reports Cllr.Roper reported that consultations on the Western Link were drawing to a close. One proposal was that there should be a “no right turn” on Shortthorn Road at the junction with Holt Road. He was asked to discuss with the highways engineer the possibility of yellow lines around the road sides of Swan Green and the potential for “gateways” on Church Street and Spixworth Road. Cllr.Holland’s written report confirmed the purchase of Horizon House by BDC and SNDC. Food waste collections would start in October. Discussions with the Police found that Broadland remained one of the safest areas in the county with low crime rates.
d) Norwich Airport JCC Report Nothing to report
e) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Coe – Mission Room Trustee. 
3. Minutes of the meeting on July 18th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that the statutory notices had been posted following a council vacancy. The Council confirmed that they would not be co-opting as it was only a few months before the next elections. No reply had been received to correspondence with the owner of Horsham Park.
5. Planning No objections were raised to an exhibition building at the aviation museum
6. Council Funds It was agreed that a working party should be set up to consider projects in the village that could be considered for funding from the Community Infrastructure Levy and the s.106 planning agreement. This group would evaluate and fully cost projects before bringing to the Council for consideration. Initial members would be Ray Browne, Stan Cutts and Rachel Scarff but other members or lay people could be co-opted as appropriate.
7. Future Meetings It was agreed to hold the future meetings at the Mission Room until the May 2023 elections when it would be reviewed.
8. Bowls Club Lease It was agreed that the lease on the Blind Lane green should be extended for a further six years on the existing terms.
9. Correspondence A letter regarding dogs off the lead at Newton Park was noted but no further action was proposed at this time.  A request from St.Faiths Preschool for financial assistance did not command support. Members felt that the Council funds should not be used for the running costs of village organisations.
10. Accounts due for payment









Paid during summer recess:








NPower

Lighting electricity (inc.VAT)


£82.24

PKF Littlejohn
Audit Fee (inc.VAT0




£360.00

J.Graves

Salary & Expenses (inc. PAYE)


£574.86

Wave


Coltishall Lane water



£160.07

Wave


Blind Lane water




£242.62

DefibWorld

Replace battery and pads (inc.VAT)

£435.99

PWLB


Loan repayment




£768.64

EON


Refund (inc.VAT)




-£38.19

Accounts due:









NPower

Lighting electricity (inc.VAT)


£81.96

J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)




£561.26

T.T.Jones

Lighting Maintenance (inc.VAT)


£377.99

Mission Room
Hire






£12.00



11. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk was asked to report a faulty street light, on Manor Road, a damaged bollard at the crematorium entrance, trees overhanging two street lights on Church Street and replacement posts required for the street sign at the junction of Abbey Road and West Lane. The Clerk would seek advice from Ray Wilks on graffiti removal in the Swan Green shelter.
12. Next meeting October 17th.  Mission Room 7.30 p.m.



